
      

     As Director of NHOM Interna-

tional I must stay up with my staff 

as much as possible and because of 

distance it makes things difficult at 

times.  But I have the best staff of 

people a CEO could ask for.  I do 

receive weekly reports some of 

which are very sensitive and I can-

not share 

all with 

you in a 

newsletter 

format for 

some of 

the infor-

mation is quite sensitive and could cause problems for our workers.  

Our first report comes from our Director Viktoria from Odessa, 

Ukraine. 

     This week was so much fun and we had such blessings that the 

heart rejoices. And the main thing was a lot of trips, meetings , pro-

jects - well, what could be better than it . 

     I want to write about one member of our team. She sometimes goes to the orphanage by 

herself near her own village because her family is near and her story is this: "Near the orphan-

age I came to visit my cousins, who live there. They were not home and I was waiting for 

them in the yard. When I came a little girl named Bogdanochka, she was about three years 

old, held out her hands to me and said , " Mom ." Then came another baby, and said, " why 

don't you be my mom and take me home." I burst into tears and walked away from that area . 

I will never forget that day. These kids stayed in my heart. I wanted the kids to know our Sav-

ior. I began to visit these dear children again.  I began to pray with them . They all have one 

request to God, I want my mother and father . Then I talked with the older boy his name is 

Peter - he was 6 years old. When I talked to him about God , he said that he had a secret room 

- a sandbox in the yard and that he went there in the evening to pray. Thank you NHOM In-

ternational that we have you. Your help to these children has been an encouragement to all  of 

us. Thanks for your support, my brothers and sisters, and I can go to these children and give 

joy in the Lord. May God richly bless you in everything." That's such a beautiful sister God gave to our team .      

     We visited a shelter for kids . It was interesting and fun 

for the children . They're different ages . After the prayers 

and words of our Savior , we played a lot with them, tried to 

give them as much love of God as we could. Children wrote 

letters to Jesus. We could not read these letters without 

shedding tears of great joy.  

     We visited a nursing home. Tried to pay attention to 

each old person, praying, singing, talking and listening to 

them and they were so excited to see us. 

     We visited another nursing home. On this trip we had a  

a brother who plays the guitar and he sang very beautifully 

and also spoke with the grandmothers . The Holy Spirit 

touched me and I was wiping tears . This was a very blessed 

trip. In the end we prayed for everyone.  I came to one 

grandmother, who sat quietly and silently during all com-

munication. I began to pray for her. She sat silently for a 

while, and then started crying- stronger and stronger, more 

and more . The Holy Spirit did His work , then she began to 

speak and I saw how much pain was in this woman's heart. 

     Please pray for us. God gives a lot of work in our ministry, but we need the strength and wisdom to do it right . 
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Invite You To 

Join Them On a 

Trip To 

Ukraine, Russia, Ethiopia or Sri 

Lanka.  Come and hug widows, or-

phans and the elderly with us.  Share 

your love with those who so few care 

about and you will be even more 

blessed as you give of yourself. 

Viktoria 

Odessa, Ukraine 



Perm Russia      

     We were at one of the 

orphanages in Perm. 

There are 50 children in 

that place. We prepared a 

special program about 

Christmas for them. I 

took one girl to my home 

from this orphanage and we were at the church together 

on Sunday. 

     In December we also visited an orphanage in Za-

kamsk. There were about 60 children, age from 5 to 

16.  We 

brought 

gifts for 

them.  

     We contine to visit a drug rehab center for teenagers. There are 

about 20 children but this number varies almost daily. We also told 

them about Christmas and gave sweet candy gifts to them. They were 

really thirsty for God. They have a lot of questions about God. And 

all of them accepted Jesus as their Lord and Savior. 

     We visited a prison center for children. There were 25 teenagers 

at this time and of course this number changes daily as well. We 

talked with them about the choices we and they make daily in our 

lives. We met several children from the different orphanages there. 

They were surprised to see us there. 

    We were in a shelter “Raduga” in Perm. There are 50 children. We also invited them to the church for Christ-

mas drama. We invited children from 3 orphanages to the church. Our pastor gave us buses to transport them. 

Praise God! 

     In the beginning of January we had two camps, in two different places. The first one was at the shelter 

“Doverie” and the second one we had in a new orphan-

age. In the first place were 25 children, age from 3 to 14. 

We had two sisters who work with small children, it was 

great! And we had 12 volunteers in our team.  We used 

our program “You are special” in both places.  At the 

end of each camp we prayed together and presented 

them crowns and said that they are princes and prin-

cesses of the King. At the second shelter we had 20 chil-

dren, age 8 to 16.  It was interesting to see a difference 

between the two shelters. At the second place children 

were very excited about all our program and they all ex-

cepted Jesus us their Lord and Savior. We went to ice 

skate together with all children. It was great! At the last 

day we had a wonderful celebration together with ice-

cream. We met there one 

gypsy girl. I saw her many 

times near the church building 

asking for money. She also 

opened her heart for God in 

the shelter. 

Natasha & Alex  

Perm, Russia 

 NHOM Prayer Requests 

 1.  Pray for the safety of our workers in Sri Lanka.  The civil war 

has ended but the devastation and terrorist activities continue. 

 2.  Pray that God would grant traveling mercies for all of our 

teams as they encounter some of the vilest road and trail condi-

tions. Pray for the safety of our teams and volunteers because they 

are truly on the front lines of enemy territory. 

 4.  Pray that God would use the message being preached by 

NHOM would stir the churches towards revival. 

 5.  Pray for the financial needs of NHOM.   

 6.  Pray for NHOM’s Board of Directors in America and Ethiopia. 

 7.  Pray for NHOM’s team leaders that God would grant them 

great grace and wisdom to continue there ministry. 

 8.  Pray for open doors in all the countries we are involved with. 

  9.  Pray for our nation that we would return to the Lord with a 

great repentance. 

10. Pray that finances would come for newer vans and for the Sri 

Lanka widows center . 

11.  Pray for John and Evelyn that God would continue to give 

them strength for the task at hand. 

12.  Pray that the building project in Ethiopia would be completed 

on time. 

13.  Pray for the helpless children and adults trapped by their re-

ligions and cultures. 



Jaffna, Sri Lanka 

     Our country situation is improving.  We had a  great Christmas time, all were busy with church activities. We 

all celebrated the birth of Christ and helped the poor in our community too. We went Christmas caroling in sev-

eral different areas and spread the gospel too. We had two mini-crusades in Chavakachcheri division and many 

committed their lives to Christ. Recalling it was a great blessing. We started a daily prayer system for one hour 

at church. 

     All our widows are doing fine and they all extend their love to you all. They too joined us and celebrated 

Christmas happily and some of their children participated in the Christmas and New Year programs. They all are 

working hard to earn money for their living. They are growing in the Lord too. They pray and read there bibles 

and when we visit them we all pray together. 

Bahir Dar, Ethiopia      
     What a great time we had while Pastor John Shane and his team from America were here in December.  We 

were able to complete a lot of the necessary business and have the mayor of the city of Bahir Dar sign the des-

ignation of our property in the village of Tis Abay for the building of our Children’s Home.  We have finally 

opened our office in a decent facility in Bahir Dar and are anxiously waiting to go to work on our building site.  

Currently we are waiting for the last leg of our NGO operation and we can finally begin to build. 

     While Pastor John was here we were able to visit and preach in several churches but the highlight of his visit 

was when we all attended the Baptismal service for seven of our children already in our rented Children’s 

home.  The Pastor of the Full Gospel Church in Bahir Dar presided over the service and then one by one each 

child gave their testimony of confessing their sin and receiving Christ as their Lord and Savior and were Bap-

tized.  What great joy it brought to all of us as several other Pastor’s in the community joined in the celebration.  

We had a special party for the girls with cake and coffee 

following the service. 

     There is so much we want and are ready to do for the 

fatherless children in our area.  We are ready 

to drill a well on our new property and ready to 

build a nice building that will house 100 to 150 

helpless, hopeless children but we wait for the 

government to release the land to us before we 

can begin.  Please be in prayer with us that this 

will be accomplished quickly. 

     As we listened to the testimonies of the 

girls that were Baptized we were so moved by 

each one of them as to their boldness in their 

faith.  One of the girls shared with us how she 

watched her mother and father die of AIDS and 

no one was there to help them except her.  She tended to them until they 

died.  She shared that she was so alone until she came to NHOM Children’s 

Village where she was just loved.  She shared that she wanted to help the 

helpless in her nation by becoming a nurse and possibly a doctor in the future.  

She is ranked number 1 in her class and will take entry level exams in the 

near future to further her education. 

     Had no one given her the opportunity she would be just another statistic of 

a wandering street kid begging or prostituting herself on the streets.  We have 

the opportunity to impact the lives of many children both now and in the fu-

ture.  You are the key to our success.  Pray for these children.  Sponsor one or more of these kids for $35 per 

month.  Help us to help them have a future and impact on our world.  We cannot do it without your help.  We 

want to be a part in helping stop the trafficking of young girls and boys who are sold or forced into prostitution 

or in poor working conditions with long hours and little or no pay. 

Widows Ministry Ekaterinberg 

          We pray that more Christians would have a desire to engage in volunteer work in relation to helping 
those with crisis situations, the needy, the poor families which include children and the elderly. Report for No-
vember 2013. 
      Each month we have special get togethers to congratulate the widows on their birthday. 
     We continue the work of the Ministry by using our widows as speech therapist for those that have had 
strokes also the distribution of supplies for widows, the elderly, foster families and needy. 
     We continue to motivate widows to expand their services in hospitals, working in the hospitals, to help the 
elderly people, by caring for the sick and bedridden, the disabled and by visiting people caught in difficult situa-
tions.  We are constantly looking for new ways to keep our widows active. 

Madhu 

Jaffna,  

Sri Lanka 

Dalarah 

Ekaterinburg 

Gizie  

Ethiopia 

Here is our Ethiopian NHOM 

International team standing in 

front of our new office in the city 

of Bahir Dar.  Left to right are 

Gizie, Asdenik & Atika. 

Here are our committed girls right after they were 

Baptized at the Full Gospel Church in Bahir Dar. 

These are our latest 

girls just given to 

NHOM International 

Please Pray for them. 



 

Ekaterinberg, Russia 
The City of Pecherkino 
Getting acquainted closer with children, we learn about their 

difficult fate in life. Though they have lived only a short time 

they have experienced so much adversity.  In spite of all the dif-

ficulties and troubles most children are very kind and open. We 

talked with a boy named Dima he is at the shelter with his sister 

and a younger brother. Each time when their mother breaks 

down and starts to drink, they are taken to a shelter. We told 

Dima that God can change this situation through his 

prayer. The main thing is not to give up and to believe in 

God. 

The City of Pyshma 
      We noticed 

that when we 

give time to 

the individual 

child, they 

open up to us 

and start to tell 

about them-

selves, many 

times children 

ask questions. 

We can advise 

them and point 

them to the Lord. After the program the caregivers told us thank you for the fact that we, 

to some extent, help them in 

their work. Bring up children 

in an acceptable and simple 

way and presenting important 

truths to them by our visits 

and presenta-

tions. 

The City of 

Pervouralsk. 

     There 

were 35 chil-

dren and 7 

adults at this 

orphanage. 

This was our 

second time 

at this orphanage, and traveling with us was a group of hairdressers. 

Children came and got their hair cut, while others watched the photos, 

cartoons and a film called «Godman». We had more time for individual 

communication with the children, and in the end gave them balloons and 

special treats. 

The City of Kalinovo 
     All the kids from the orphanage came to the program and all the staff 

came as well. We pray that God has touched and changed not only the 

children, but also teachers and staff so they might have wisdom in the 

approach to each child. 

The City of Klenovskoe 
      Children always carefully watch with great interest and participate in 

our programs we present.  In addition, we talked with the children about 

how they can turn to God and fellowship with Him at any time and in 

any place. And God hears them because he loves them. 

     Thank all of you who pray for us and support us with your generous 

donations and gifts.  We cannot do it without you. 

 

Igor & Olga  

Ekaterinberg, Russia 

Special Needs For Our 

Teams 

Perm, Russia 

$1,000 Ministry Supplies 

$1,000 Bibles 

Ekaterinberg, Russia 

$15,000 Newer Van 

$1,000 Ministry Supplies 

$1,000 Bibles 

Odessa, Ukraine 

$20,000 Van 

$1,000 Bibles 

$1,000 Ministry Supplies 

Sri Lanka 

$46,000 Widows Center 

$500 Sunday School Sup-

plies 

Ethiopia 

$500 Monthly Rent 

$20,000 Van 

$500 School Supplies 

$45,000 Furniture, kitchen 

supplies for new orphanage. 

We need monthly sponsors 

for our widows and orphans. 

Travel With Us! 

My tentative overseas travel schedule 

for 2014 is as follows: 

May 5 thru 19 to Russia. 

September 2 to 16 to Sri Lanka 

December 1 to 16 Ethiopia 

Come and join me for one of our min-

istry trips and watch and see how God 

uses and blesses you. 

All Donations to NHOM Inter-

national are tax deductable.  

You can donate by mail or Pay 

Pal.  We thank you for your 

prayer and financial help. 

Ask us about sponsorship for 

our widows or orphans.  May 

God bless you all. 


